Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
I would like to request the following information under the FOI act. It concerns Approved Mental Health Professional provision – a statutory duty for local authorities under the Mental Health Act. If you could pass the request for information to your AMHP service I would greatly appreciate it.

1.       How many Approved Mental Health Professionals (AMHP) did your local authority have warranted to make decisions under the Mental Health Act as of 1 April (or nearest available date) on each of the following years – 2012-13, 2013-14, 2014-15, 2015-16? Please list the actual number of AMHPs warranted (if it is easy to also list the FTE equivalent as well then please include this too).
2012/13 – 17

2013/14 – 18

2014/15 – 20

2015/16 – 20

This excludes the Emergency Duty Team which averages approximately 6 AMHP’s.
2.       How many Mental Health Act assessments did your AMHP service carry out in each of the following years –2012-13, 2013-14, 2014-15 and 2015-16?
2012/13 – 642

2013/14 – 624 

2014/15 – 566 (over 11 months – data not available for one month as the LA changed systems.)

2015/16 – 716

3.       Does your AMHP service record cases where lack of bed availability has impacted the service’s ability to carry out its duties? If so, please provide figures for how many times this has happened in each of the following years 2012-13, 2013-14, 2014-15 and 2015-16. 
No, we do not record this data; therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
4.       Has your local authority undertaken any analysis of whether it has sufficient AMHPs in post in 2014-15 or 2015-16? If yes, please attach a copy of this report(s).
No, we have not undertaken any analysis; therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.  However, we have never been unable to visit a service user when an assessment has been requested.
5.       Please attach any correspondence your director of adult services has received during 2014-15 or 2015-16 from the Department of Health, CQC or your local police force, about AMHP availability. Please also include a copy of the reply correspondence from your director.

The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

